

South Bay Replacement Project, LLC 1735 Technology Drive, Suite 820 San Jose, CA 95110 Office (408) 572-1300 • Fax (408) 392-9757

October 18, 2007 (Revised November 13, 2007)

BB Blevins
Executive Director
California Energy Commission
1516 Ninth Street
Sacramento, CA 95814

DOCKET 06-AFC-3

DATE NOV 1 3 2007 RECD. WOV 2 9 2007

Subject:

South Bay Replacement Project - Docket No. 06-AFG-3

Dear Mr. Blevins:

Despite our best efforts to advance the development of the South Bay Replacement Project in the City of Chula Vista, at this date it is apparent that expenditures of additional development resources are not warranted. Accordingly, we hereby request that the Application for Certification for the South Bay Replacement Project be withdrawn and that all activities related thereto cease.

We acknowledge and appreciate the efforts exerted by you and your California Energy Commission associates to facilitate the development of this project and look forward to working with you again on other projects.

As an officer of South Bay Replacement Project, LLC, I hereby attest, under penalty of perjury, that the contents of this notice are truthful and accurate to the best of my knowledge and belief.

Very Truly Yours,

South Bay Replacement Project, LLC

Kevin R. Johnson Vice President

cc: Commissioner Jackalyne Pfannenstiel

Commissioner James Boyd Commissioner John Geesman Commissioner Arthur Rosenfeld Commissioner Jeffrey Byron Terry O'Brien Mayor Cheryl Cox, City of Chula Vista Randa Coniglio, Unified Port District of San Diego Ken Celli